

Delhi Public Secondary School, Robertsganj

ENGLISH

Class - VI

2020-21

Holiday Homework

1. Read the following passage and answer the following questions.

One day God Bacchus came to Midas had once helped god Bacchus and in return Bacchus offered him a gift. "What shall I give you to make you happy," the God asked him. Midas thought for a while and then said, "Please give me the power to turn everything I touch into gold." Bacchus laughed and said, "You wish is granted as soon as the Sun rises tomorrow, you will have the golden touch." The next morning Midas woke up, and he had his golden touch. He touched his bed, the chairs, doors, windows and all became gold. Suddenly, he felt very hungry. He sat at the table but as soon as the food touched his lips, it turned into gold. So did the water. It seemed he could no longer eat or drink.

After some time, his daughter came to him. When he put hand on her, she became a gold statue. In the end, Midas became very sad and prayed God Bacchus to take away the golden touch from him.

Answer the following Question:-

- a) What kind of man was Midas?
- b) Who came to Midas one day?
- c) Why did Bacchus offer him a gift?
- d) What was Midas' wish?
- e) Why do you think Bacchus laughed before granting Midas's wish?

- f) Write the words from passage that mean the same 'a lot of money'
- g) Write the words from passage that mean the same 'gave'.
- 2. Form at least two sentences using the following words.
 - a) Festival
 - b) surprise
 - c) brave
 - d) education
 - e) encourage
 - f) kitchen
 - g) ask
- 3. Write a paragraph on 'How I spent My Summer Vacation'.
- 4. Write an application to your principal requesting her to grant you leave for two days. Also mention reason.
- 5. Write a letter to your friend thanking him for the birthday present he had sent for you.
- 6. Write one page cursive writing everyday to improve your handwriting.
- 7. Complete all the notes and exercise given by the teachers and learn it.